First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:18 p.m., Sunday, January 15, 2017

FUUSM RE building - parlor 
Attending: George Banziger, Ralph Olander, Gary Hamilton, Andrew Clovis, Dawn Hewitt, Patty Troisi, Roger Kalter, Chris and Kelcey Jacobs, Amy Miller, Cindy Taylor, Mike and Adeline Bailey.
Dawn Hewitt chaired the meeting.
Minutes of the December meeting were approved as presented.
Recycling at FUUSM The Rumpke mixed stream recycling bin is to be delivered tomorrow (January 16, 2017). The Rumpke bin can take cardboard, paper, glass, steel cans and bottle-shaped plastics.  Although fewer containers will be necessary in the kitchen, new signage is needed for aluminum, non-bottle-shaped plastics (numbers 1, 2, 4, 5), and plastic bags.  Chris and Kelcey Jacobs volunteered to make new signage that will be laminated.
Plans for GS Just Dinner The dinner will be held February 17 at 6:00 p.m. Patty, George, Ralph, and Dawn volunteered to help with set-up at 5:00 p.m.; Adeline will bring informational table tents; Patty, George, Dawn, Chris and Kelcey, Adeline, and Mike volunteered to bring food. Patty and Dawn, and others will help with clean-up. Dawn suggested “Mindful Eating” as the discussion topic. Adeline and Mike will send a reminder to those who purchased seats for the dinner at the service auction, and they will also invite others to join in at $15 per seat, with a deadline of February 12 at 1:00 p.m. for making reservations.
Report on FUUSM solar panels project George Banziger reported on an anonymous donation of $10,000 toward renewable energy. He proposes that GSC create a “matching grant” campaign to capitalize on the donation. The donor has set no specific time limits on using the donation. The group discussed the possible timing of this fund-raising effort in regard to other FUUSM fund-raising. The congregation's capital campaign has been deferred. The annual pledge drive for the operating budget is set for February through the first week of March. There are additional fund-raising campaigns underway: the stained glass window restoration project, and the interfaith project. GSC also discussed how the funds might be applied. Per Dave Ballantyne, there is room for an additional 25 solar panels on the sanctuary roof. Improved insulation in the RE/office building is also needed. Group consensus: GSC recommends purchasing additional panels over paying more on the loan  with Golden Rule LLC, and work on insulation in the RE building. Additionally, wait until after the pledge drive to start any fund-raising, perhaps kicking it off at Earth Day, and carrying out the matching drive in May. George will also discuss with the donor “in kind” donations of volunteer time, based on $15 per hour. Roger Kalter volunteered to do some of the insulation work in April; he may need a few hundred dollars for materials.
Adeline mentioned the GSC commitment to the adult RE program: we took responsibility for  offering a program during April.
De-clutter committee requests/chair-holder/shelf project Buildings and Grounds is considering the designs from Heather Royer along with some other suggestions. Roger described a considerable number ash trees that the city must remove and suggested they could be a source of wood for the project. He will call to investigate the possibility of recycling the wood instead of trashing it. Cindy Taylor suggested that this could develop into a community project since the wood could be a resource for artists and craftsmen for other projects as well. 
Gardening Classes The winter gardening classes are not happening this year. Dawn suggests that  they be scheduled biennially. Ralph suggested that food preservation classes could be scheduled in the late summer in alternate years.  
MOVCA January events GS members are encouraged to attend meetings and events scheduled by Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action.  The group will meet January 19 at the First Christian Church, 1400 Washington Avenue, Parkersburg, featuring presentations by guest speaker Roger Wilkens reporting on the “After Fossil Fuels: Creating a New Energy Economy” and Dave Ballantyne reporting on his volunteer work on green issues with the Marietta City Council. Mike Bailey noted that Michelle Wilson (FUUSM's social media consultant) had advised that we could boost the announcement on Facebook; Dawn said this approach was a common practice in her work situation. GSC agreed to spend $20 toward this social media advertising. Mike will make arrangements with Michelle.
February Green Tips Patty volunteered to contribute tips for the month. She has already submitted them to Chris Keller, office administrator, to be included in each Sunday's order of service.
Questions/comments from the group Mike volunteered to discuss Earth Hour at the next meeting. The annual world-wide event is scheduled for March 25 from 8:00 - 9:00 p.m. He also wants to discuss "eating like a climatarian," perhaps at another Just Dinner.

Newcomer Amy Miller brought up some of her dismay about the election results. George offered suggestions of what to do as individuals.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:23 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe
